
PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENT 
FOR THE 12-INCH SEWER MAIN IN 
TRIMMIER CREEK BASIN PROJECT

June 21, 2022RS-22-082



Background and Findings
 The 2019 Water and Wastewater Master Plan includes project  

5S – construction of a 12-inch sewer line north of Chaparral 
and west of East Trimmier Road with an estimated total cost of 
$1,620,700.

 On May 24, 2022, City Council approved an Interlocal 
Agreement between the City and KISD in which KISD will fund 
50% of Project 5S up to $750,000; provided the sewer line 
will service a new proposed middle school (MS 15) and the 
project can be completed by August 2024.

 Kimley-Horn submitted a professional services agreement 
(PSA) for the design and contract administration of Project 5S 
in an amount of $334,883. 
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Project 5S Location
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Alternatives
4

 Do not authorize the professional services agreement with 
Kimley-Horn; this will delay the design and construction of this 
project, resulting in the City not meeting the Interlocal 
Agreement’s August 2024 timeline.

 Authorize the execution of a professional services agreement 
with Kimley-Horn for the design and contract administration of 
the 12-inch Sewer Main in Trimmier Creek Basin Project. 



Recommendation

 City Council authorize the City Manager, or designee, to 
execute a Professional Services Agreement with Kimley-
Horn for the design and contract administration of the 
12-inch Sewer Main in Trimmier Creek Basin Project in 
the amount of $334,883 and authorize the City 
Manager, or designee, to execute any and all change 
orders within the amounts set by State and Local law. 
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